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DOC19/1116960 

The Proper Officer 
NSW Department of Planning, Industry & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

Attention:  Anthony Ko 
  Senior Environmental Assessment Officer – Resource Assessments 

Dear Anthony, 

Snowy 2.0 Segment Factory, Cooma – SSI 10034   

Draft conditions of consent 

Thank you for providing the NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA) with the opportunity to 

provide comment on the draft conditions of consent for the proposed Segment Factory (SSI-10034) 

received on 23 January 2020.  

The EPA has reviewed the draft conditions of consent and considers it appropriate to include the 

following condition: 

Air Quality 

Prior to the commencement of operations, the proponent must prepare a study to investigate 

feasible and reasonable mitigation measures for reducing particulate matter emissions from 

the premises. The report must: 

i. Identify all particulate matter emission sources at the premises; 

ii. Identify all mitigation measures implemented at the premises for each source identified in 

(i); 

iii. Quantify particle emissions (TSP, PM10, PM2.5) from all sources identified in (i); 

iv. For the most significant particulate matter emission sources identified in (iii), identify 

feasible and reasonable mitigation measures that could be implemented to reduce 

emissions; 

v. Quantify the emission reductions that could be achieved with the implementation of feasible 

and reasonable mitigation measures identified in (iv); and 

vi. Nominate a timeframe for the implementation of the feasible and reasonable mitigation 

measures identified. 



As previously discussed, should approval for the proposed segment factory be received the 

proponent will need to apply to the EPA for an Environment Protection Licence (EPL) for the 

scheduled activity of “Concrete works”. This EPL will be required for both the construction and 

operational phases of the proposed segment factory and can be applied for through the EPA’s 

online portal e-connect.  

Thank you for discussing this matter with the EPA. If you have any queries or wish to discuss these 

matters further, please contact Carlie Armstrong or myself on (02) 6229 7002. 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
NIGEL SARGENT 
MANAGER REGIONAL OPERATIONS – South East Region 
NSW Environment Protection Authority 

4/02/2020


